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FROM THE HELM
April 2018

By Captain Chuck Gleichmann, President

April 3rd:  FSC Monthly Meeting
   7:00 p.m. Quick Tips Seminar by Andrew Puskas on catching the
    Fish of the Month, King Mackerel

7:30 p.m. Business Meeting including:
22nd Annual Spring Classic Tournament Information.
Nomination of Officers

    Special Guest Speaker - Captain Don Taylor.  See page 4.
April 27th and 28th:  22nd Anniual Spring Classic Tournament.  See page 10.
    Entry Form, page 11;
April 23rd:  Board of Directors Meeting, 7:00 p.m., Realty Exchange
May 1st:   Flagler County Manatee Speed Zones Begin
May 1st:  FSC Monthly Meeting and Election of Officers
May 19th:  Bottom Trip.  See page 3.
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April Fish of the Month - King Mackerel

On April 27th and 28th we will hold our 22nd Spring Classic Tournament benefiting Disabled American
Veterans.  This is one of the events we run to “give back to the community” and we need all hands on deck
to raise some money for the DAV.  They are a great organization that returns 100% of the funds raised to the
local community.  That being said, tournament directors Chuck Radloff and Bill May need help securing
raffle and silent auction items, distributing posters and flyers, selling chances and 50/50 plus any one of any
of the other 50 things that needs to get done before and during the tournament.  If you can’t volunteer take
advantage of the member discount and fish the event.  Please see Chuck or Bill to get signed up and help
push us over the top.
Next up this month are nominations of officers since we have two completing their terms this year.  Our
treasurer takes care of all of the money management via Quick Books, does membership renewals and a host
of other financial tasks.  Qualifications, include an accounting or financial management background, Quick
Books understanding and at least one year as a paid up club member.  Our Quartermaster is responsible for
all of our logistics, food, beverage, raffle items and club logoed apparel.  He is the guy that makes sure you
don’t get junk items in the raffle and quality clothing to wear.  Qualifications include willingness to go out
and shop for us, find the latest and greatest, manage all of the items, keep an inventory and stay under
budget.  He or she must also have been a member for at least a year.  Finally, beyond the election of new
officers we are on the hunt for a couple of more directors at large. We need some more people power to run
all of the events we have on the calendar and work with existing directors to lighten their load.
Qualifications include wanting to contribute to the club’s success, love what we do and want to help make it
better.  No other prior experience is required.
Remember, this is your club and our members decide how successful we are going to be by their
participation.
See you all on the water!
Chuck
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Well, it will not be long and all of the
talk will be about our nearshore Cobia
bite!  These big bruisers should be
following the Manta Rays (currently
in Brevard County) north just as soon
as our water warms up a little more.
When these fish arrive, we will see
everything from 10-foot jon boats to
30 + foot offshore vessels chasing
them.  On busy days remember to be
courteous – too many boats chasing
the same ray will ensure that nobody
gets a good chance to hook up.  If you
see another angler stalking a ray, stay
back and keep alert, chances are
another ray will come into the picture
shortly.  Artificial baits like large
topwaters or plastic eels, and large
swimbaits should make for a
productive day.  If bait is more your
thing – try pogies, mullet, shrimp,
blue crabs, or even a large mud
minnow.

Inshore anglers can expect a steady
diet of redfish, trout, and flounder
now that spring has arrived.  Fish
deeper holes and creeks on an

outgoing tide with shrimp, mullet, or
your favorite artificial jig.  Follow the
fish onto the flats on the incoming
tides and target your favorite shoreline
or oyster bars with these same baits as
well.

Offshore captains will be productive
with trolling spreads, dolphin show up
in numbers at the start of spring.
Skirted and naked ballyhoo have been
the bait of choice. A few large wahoo
are still being caught, as well.

In the surf (much like the cobia)
pompano are starting to show up in
good numbers just to the south of
Flagler County.  Therefore, it should
not be long and these delectable treats
will be making their way north also.
Shrimp, sand fleas, clams, and even
jigs tipped with Fish Bites will all
work well for an invitation to dinner!
Surfcasters can also look forward to
Spanish mackerel and large blue fish
showing up in April.  These fish are a
lot of fun to target with Gotcha plugs,
silver spoons or topwater plugs.
Remember to use a heavier leader to
prevent these toothy creatures from
cutting you off.

MEMBERSHIP DUES:  A notice was sent by email to all members
that in order to keep your membership current, your yearly
dues of $60.00 is due by March 31st.  (Membership runs from April 1st

through March 31st.)  Payment can be made by credit card online
(see the email sent), or check made out to Flagler Sportfishing Club sent
to the address on the back of this publication.
Dues will also be accepted at our April 3rd Monthly Meeting at the VFW.
Contact Treasurer, Gary Fisher.

BOAT FOR SALE:
2016 Sea Pro 172 Center
Console with 4 Stroke
Suzuki 90 HP with warranty
until 2022.
Only 33 hours.
Rod holders, live wells, SS prop,
with cleats.  Aluminum single
axle trailer included.Asking $19,900.00.  Contact L Weeks

at 315-676-4230.
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                         Club Bottom Trip
                           Saturday May 19, 2018

All day fishing trip for club members aboard the 90’ Critter Fleet.
Boat can fish up to 85 and the trip is limited to first 65 members who pay in advance.
Cost is $70.00 for members and $100.00 for non-members.  Sign ups start at the April 3,
2018 meeting.
“Open to non-members after May 1, 2018 meeting.”
Price includes, boat, bait, tackle, bottled water and entry into Big Fish Jackpots.
1st place fish $100.00; 2nd place fish $75.00; 3rd place fish $50.00 Big Fish Jackpot is paid for
fish on yearlong tournament list only.
Calcutta:  Biggest fish from yearlong tournament list.  $5.00 buy in.
Raffle
Boat has galley with food and drinks for sale.
You may bring your own beer, food and tackle; but no glass and no braided fishing line is
allowed.
Small Coolers Only
Critter Fleet leaves at 8:00 A.M. and returns around 4:30 P.M.
Drawing at 7:30 A.M. for fishing spots at back of the boat.

Directions from Palm Coast:
1. Take Interstate 95 South to the Port Orange Exit #256 (State Road 421).

2. Turn Left (East) on Dunlawton Avenue for approximately 4 miles.
3. Cross over the Intercostal Waterway and continue to A1A (Atlantic Avenue).
4. Turn Right (South) on A1A (Atlantic Avenue).
5. Go approximately 6 miles South on A1A (Atlantic Avenue). “Watch your speed”
6. Turn Right at stop sign.
7. Next Stop Sign Turn Left on Peninsula Drive.
8. Continue to 4950 S. Peninsula Drive.  (Across the street from the Ponce Inlet
Lighthouse.)

Contact Tim Miller 386-237-7026
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Captain Don Taylor hails out of Jacksonville
and is a USCG licensed and insured captain.
Captain Taylor has fished all over Northeast
Florida and shares his passion for fishing
and desires to create fishing trips on his
charter “Inshore Outdoor Fishing” that the
whole family can enjoy.

At our April 3rd Monthly Meeting, Captain
Taylor will be talking about and demonstra-
ting how he would stage fishing equipment,
and its types of baits for both live and
artificial baits for our upcoming 22nd Annual
Spring Classic Tournament.

This is one meeting you should not miss.
We are expecting a great turnout, so plan on
coming early to get a good seat!

   April 3rd FSC Monthly Meeting
Guest Speaker, Captain Don Taylor
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Club Meeting Minutes 03-06-18
By Carol Carter, Secretary

7:00 PM Quick Tips – speaker was Cpt. Jim Britton,
presentation was on catching redfish
Meeting Called to order at 7:30 PM by President,
Chuck Gleichmann
Pledge of Allegiance:  presented by Pat Gleichmann
Passing of February Minutes: Minutes of February
06, 2018 meeting were passed, motion was made by
Diana MacDonald and seconded by Bob Cyr.
Treasurer’s Report:  Gary Fisher said the bills are
paid and we still have money in the bank.  Emails
will be sent to all members who have not paid their
dues yet as a reminder.  You can pay them tonight
by credit card if you wish and if anyone has trouble
getting into the website, see him at the break.
Welcome Visitors/New Members:  We had 14
guests/new members at tonight’s meeting.  Two of
the members said they heard about the club on Next
Door.
Announcements:  Chuck Gleichmann welcomed
our guests and visitors, mentioned the new members
clinic and that Walt will speak on it later in the
meeting.  Chuck G. said that there are free coupons
from Bass Pro Shops on the table, that if you spend
$75.00, you will get $10.00 off.  Tim from West
Marine was at the meeting and he announced that
they will have their grand opening on 3/17/18, same
day as our Count the Spots tournament.
Weigh Master Report & member fishing reports:
Rita Waddell told us that the yearlong standings
were updated as of yesterday.  The 2018 leaders are
for Ladies-Maria Lopez, and in the Man’s category-
Aby Moghanaki.  The Fish of the Month for January
was won by John Mueller and he received a gift
card.  The Fish of the Month for February was won
by Steve Hirko and he will receive a gift card.  The
Fish of the Month for March, will be a Spotted
Seatrout.  Rita said that A1A is our newest weigh
station and that West Marine will have a Kids Zone.
Rita will be presenting the annual awards a little
later in the meeting.
OLD BUSINESS
Chuck Gleichmann announced that all membership
dues are due and during the break, you can see Gary
to pay them.  He also said that nominations are
needed for the job of Treasurer.
Elections (Nomination):   Bill May, said the ballots
are on the back table, please fill one out with any

nomination you may have for office of Treasurer.
The election is important, we will be taking
nominations at the April meeting also and the
election will be held at the May meeting and the
person elected, will start in June.
Bill told us that we have some new sponsors,
Rytech-owners Tony and Tammy were at the
meeting, their business handles mold remediation,
roof leaks and broken pipes.  JM Marine, owners
Jim & Chrissy and Nelson & Christina were at the
meeting, they will come to you out of P.C. boat
repair to do repairs on inboard or outboard motors.
Red & Black Tournament:  Norm Manley told us
that Steve Hirko won the tournament and also won
the Fish of the Month for Redfish.  87 people signed
up for this tournament and 66 showed up, it was a
great turnout and great weather.
NEW BUSINESS:
Spring Tournament:  Chuck Radloff told us that
Disabled American Veterans will be our benefactor
this year.  Bill will be helping Chuck R. and said
that we have some great sponsors and that we could
use more, so if you know anyone who would like to
sponsor the club for $100.00, $250.00, or $500,
please ask them and let Bill know.  There is a $5.00
discount for club members on your entry fee, it will
be $55.00.   If you wait until the night of the Capts.
Meeting, on April 27, the fee will be $65.00  and it
will cost you $60.00, so enter early.  Applications
are on the back table.  At the April meeting, there
will be a volunteer signup sheet for anyone wanting
to help out.  He also needs items for the silent
auction.
New Member Clinic:  Walt Huresky told us that
the clinic will be held at the Hammock Community
Center on March 24th.  There will be 5 captains
speaking about inshore fishing, live bait, telling you
how to catch redfish and much more.  There will be
new speakers every half hour, check the flyer in
your March Chum Line for all the information on
speakers and events.  This event will run from 8
AM until around 1 PM.  You can learn how to tie a
uni knot, we usually have around 50-60 people in
attendance, so please sign up for the event at the
back table, as we need to know how much food to
buy.
Year Long Awards:  Rita Waddell said that the
winners weighed in several of the 22 species in the
tournament for the heaviest fish.  There will be three
awards for the category of Lady Angler, Male
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and Lead Angler of the Year and the record catches
will also be recognized.  In 2018, the category of
Lead Angler has been discontinued.  Mark
Goodman-Amberjack-jacket, Brad Kayholm –
absent, Ron Gorney-Bluefish-gift card, Shane
Stover-  Cobia,  Aby Moghanaki-Croker-jacket,
Bruce Bachman- absent, Diana MacDonald-
Flounder-jacket, Lauren Johnston–Grouper & CJ
Johnston-King Mackeral-gift cards-absent, Drew
Puskas-Porgie-gift card, Rita Waddell-Red
Snapper-shirt, Gene Van Dorpe-Redfish-gift card,
Chris Crescenta-Seabass-jacket, Tim Miller-
Sheepshead-jacket, Dusty Banks-Snapper-jacket,
Ron Stark – absent. There were no Snook or
Spanish Mackerel caught.  2 record fish – CJ
Johnston-54 lb Kingfish and Gene Morrow-34
pound-Tuna Bonita.  Lady Angler of the Year-
Dana Syens-trophy, Lead Angler of the Year-
Cobia-Shane Stover and Male Angler of the Year-
Shane Stover.  All awardees were asked to pose by
the sheet cake for a group picture taken by Ellen
Scheurer.
10 Minute Break
Guest Speaker:  Andy Block-Subject: Redfish
Chuck Gleichmann introduced Andy as an
excellent Redfisherman, he wins tournaments, is
very meticulous, he catches fish and for us to take
notes, he will teach you a lot.  Andy is wearing the
new mike system to help all the members hear him.
Andy told us to follow the rules, the size for a slot
redfish is 18”-27”.  The way to measure is with the
mouth closed and to squeeze the tail.  In Volusia
County south, you can only keep one redfish, in
Flagler County north, you can keep two redfish.
High Bridge is in Volusia County.  The upcoming
tournament is a Count the Spots, so weigh in any
redfish you catch, because 2 spots can win.  You
can fish in the flats, pier, in a boat or on the
Intercoastal from land.  Be stealthy-try to keep all
noise to a minimum.  Andy fishes in an aluminum
boat, it is light, easy fixable and you don’t have to
wash and wax it as often as a fiberglass boat.  Boat
mats- he tried putting down the interlocking mats
but the glue didn’t stick, so he got the biggest mat
he could find at Tractor Supply and put it on top of
the interlocking mat to make the floor area as
noiseless as possible.  Black paint is too hot, so he
used cool

deck paint, like a tan color.  A live well can be loud
and redfish are easily spooked, so be super quiet.
Use pool noodles around your live well, so the
hatch noise won’t vibrate in the water.  He tries to
lessen the noise of putting the rods into the holders
by having 16 rod holders, so you don’t have to
make noise walking around the boat.  Use a stick in
the flats, no music when fishing, even a trolling
motor makes noise.  If you see mud stirred up in
the water, it means you scared a redfish, so you
have to be in super stealth mode, pole up to a fish,
instead of motoring up to it.  Make a plan before
you go out and know the winds, scope the place
out, get there early and settle into the spot,
depending on the conditions and if there may be
other fishermen around you, you may have to
change your plans at any time.  Mute all cell
phones, no dogs allowed, only stuffed ones!  The
question was asked, “Can a Garmin spook fish?” so
Andy said to turn off the sound.  Get your bait the
night before, you can try hanging it in a bucket
keeping it hidden if possible or use a fish tank
aerator.  If you go out 2 weeks before your
tournament, the conditions should be close to
identical to the day of your tournament.  The
further you can cast, the better, for tackle he uses a
7-7 ½ foot rod with a Shimano reel, try to stay as
far away from the fish as possible when casting out.
If you tie monofilament on the line, your cast will
hit that knot and shorten your cast.  At the end of
the day, rinse your rod and reel with a mist and
release the drag.  Braid line will get you further out.
In the flats over oysters, he uses 30# fluorocarbon
leader 18 to 20 inches, avoid the knot being behind
the eye of the rod.  For bait he uses cut up mullet,
sand fleas, crabs and fiddler crabs.  When using
crab make sure the fish are there, otherwise the
pinfish and others will eat your crab. You can use
frozen crab, if they were frozen live.  He uses top
water artificial bait in calm waters.  Stainless lasts
longer for top water lures with single hooks.  His
favorite lure is a single hook, gold spoon, put a ring
first and a swivel on the front.  Soft baits with
jigheads, paddle tails are good over oyster beds,
hook the jighead up using different colors and
scents.
50/50 Winner:  $185.00 went to a guest at the
meeting, Mike LaQue
Meeting adjorned at 9:17 PM
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MARCH 3, 2018, MONTHLY MEETING

Andy Block had a very
informative Q&A session
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Just a reminder…
· A1A Seafoods – north of Bings Landing – is our newest weigh station!  Stop by & weigh in your catch

and try some of their amazing smoked salmon!
Early Leaders for the 2018 Yearlong Tournaments as of February 28, 2018 are….
Lady Angler -  ML Lopez   Male Angler – Abdollah Moghanaki
Species Leaders and Full Standings are available on the Website at http://sportfishbase.com/members/
Printed copies are also available at the sign in table at the Members Club Meetings.
Our February Fish of the Month contest was Redfish and the winner was Steven Hirko with his 7.5#
Redfish catch. He was recognized at the last Club Meeting and will receive a $50 sponsor gift card for his
excellent catch!
The Fish of the Month for March is Trout and April is King Mackerel.  Looking forward to those
amazing results!
Here's hoping I find full weigh slip boxes. We sure had some beautiful fish weighed in at the Count the Spots
Tournament!  If you have any questions, please let me know…Rita Waddell, Weighmaster.

2017 Yearlong Winners

Winners who were not in attendance:
Brad Kayholm; Black Drum; Lauren Johnston, Grouper; CJ Johnston, King
Mackeral; Drew Puskas, Porgie; Ron Stark, ? .
Two Record Fish:   CJ johnston 54 lb. Kingfish; Gene Morrow, 34 lb. Tuna
Bonita.
There were no Snook or Spanish Mackerel caught.

http://sportfishbase.com/members/
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This year’s Count the Spots Tournament was run by Peter Bessette on Saturday, March 17th.
Approximately 50 people had signed up to fish with 44 people showing up at the weigh-in.
Coincidentally, it was also St. Patrick’s Day and everyone wanted to keep all the luck for
themselves! It turned out to be a beautiful day for fishing and eating corned beef sandwiches.
Winners were as follows: 1st place: Chuck Dykes with 20 spots, 2nd place: Daniel St. Hilaire
with 4 spots, 3rd place: Johnny Johns with 3 spots, 4th place: Amelia Lukaszewski with 3 spots,
5th place: ML Lopez with 3 spots, and 6th place: Ryan Lukaszewski with 2 spots.  The largest
redfish by weight went to Bill Moore with his fish weighing in at 6 lb. 2 oz.  Congratulations
to all the winners!  Thank you to everyone who helped make the day a success!

COUNT THE SPOTS TOURNAMENT by Peter Bessette
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Flagler Sportfishing Club
P.O. Box 353383

Palm Coast, FL 32135-3383


